New York State Department of Environmental Conservation
Region 4, Division of Regulatory Affairs

Stamford, New York 12167
(607) 652-7364
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Robert F. Flacke

o
5?6 l Commissioner

May 16, 1980

Mr. Donald J. Reeb, President
McKownville Improvement Association
6 Norwood Street

Albany, New York 12203

Re: D.E.
S

C.# 401-09-0150 WS
wl 'A‘#

7071

Dear Sir:

Enclosed for your consideration is a proposal by Carl J.
Walters, Supervisor, for the Town of Guilderland, relating to
the supplying of water to the McKownville Water District by the
Westmere Water District. ’

Pursuant to Title 15 (Water Supply approvals) of Article 15
of the Environmental Conservation Law, any person interested in
this application who wishes to become a Party-in-Interest in this
proceeding in accordance with the published Rules & Regulations
of the Department must notify the undersigned in writing on or
before June 16, 1980,

Please review the application and return your comments,
if any, by June 16, 1980. Additional information may be obtained
from this office.

Sincerely,
4
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George B, Flliott
Regional Permit Administrator
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In the Matter of the Application of WESTMERE §& MCKOWNVILLE WATER
DISTRICTS, Water Supply Application No. 7071; DEC Project #401-09-0150 WS

NOTICE OF APPLICATION

The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation has , |4,
received an application from the Town of Guilderland, Albany County, &2 " % .
for approval of the taking of a supply of water on a permanent basis

from the Westmere Water District as the solg source to’§ﬁ$§f§ the
McKownville Water District through a Defpartment of Health approved RS
temporary interconnection and meter located near Western Avenue and -
Schoolhouse Road.

Approval of the taking of such water supply, in amounts up to
450 thousand gallons per day, is required pursuant to Title 15 of
Article 15 of the Environmental Conservation Law.

No other Department permits are required. This is an unlisted action
pursuant to Article 8 (SEQR) of the Environmental Conservation Law

and the Department has determined that no significant adverse environ-
mental impacts will result.

The application may be reviewed at the DEC Region 4 Office at Stamford,
New York and at the Office of Regulatory Affairs, 50 Wolf Road,

Albany, New York. Any person who wishes to comment, or become a
Party-in-Interest at any public hearing which may be held on the ap-
plication, must submit a statement of the precise grounds for support
for, opposition to, or interest in the application to the under31gned
no later than June 16, 1980,

May 16, 1980 L

- George B, /Eillott
Regional Permit Administrator
N.Y.S. Dept. of Env, Conservation

Region IV

Stamford, NY 12167

(607) 652-7364 -
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